THE GEORGETOWN HERALD

FIRST SECTION

Georgetown, Ontario, Wednesday, January 23, 1952.

TEN PAGES

CO-OPS HERE SATURDAY FOR WARD BENEFIT GAME

Milton Co-Opt will be here this Saturday, playing the Raiders in a benefit game for Pete Ward, serlously injured at hockey practice earlier this month. Pete, a Three Rivers, Quebec, defenceman who came to town this season via Simcoe, suffered a broken jaw and lost Sour teeth in the accident. ' He was released from Toronto General Hospital on Monday, but it will be several weeks before he is past the convalencent stage.

Saturday's game will be the third meeting of Milton and Georgetown this hockey season. The Co-Ops, who won the league championship from Raiders, last year, were boossed to Intermediate A this . year and play in a league with Brampton, Dundas, Woodbridge, Oakville and Burlington. They beat Georgetown 6-4 in one exhibition game. and tied a game hare 5-5.

Many of the visitors are familiar to Georgetown sports fans, and several have played in Georgetown un-Morm in past years, including Chuck Currie and Melanson. Also in the Milton line-up are Russ Brush, Linton, Fox, Helpel, Townsley (also with the Raiders last year), Grenke and Baylim and Scattalon. And of course, Dooney Evans, who has tended goal for both Acton and Georgetown at

various times in his hockey career Special tickets are being sold by hockey club members for the game, with a number of prizes offered in a lucky draw. These include donations of a radio by McClure's Rome Furnishings, cosmetle set by Mac-Cormack's Drugs, ten grease jobs by Bowers Motor Sales, a gallon of oil by Lane's Haulage, a Herald subscription, and two hockey tickets. It is hoped that no one will turn down a donation to help pay medical bills for this young hockey play-

A special feature at the game will be the Lorne Scots Band, which has also donated its services for the

See Korean Pictures At. St. John's Service

"Our Social Responsibility" was the sermon title at St. John's on Sunday morning. This was the third in a series of sermons on a Christian Witness and was based on the Scripture passage: Luke: 25-37 and the text "God is no respector of persons." The choir sang the anthem "Lead Kindly Light" and a trio composed of Margaret Ellenton, Ruth Evans and Isobel Dobson sang "Lord I Was Blind."

A set of fifty beautiful pictures showing refugee conditions in Korea and the missionary efforts to establish the gospel in word and deed was shown at the evening service. Joan and Audrey Bishop sang the duet "Be Thou Near." Mrs. J. Evans accompanied the congregational singing.

It was anounced that the series of studies in the United Church catechism would be continued next Sunday evening.

THE WEATHER

Mr. Editor:

The snowstorm on Saturday night was the only mow we had all week, Perhaps it was a gentle reminder that although we had quite a January thaw, winter, still has a kick

lett Jett		-Em	Batkin
Date	Max	Min	Rain
Jan. 14	. 27	29	5000000000 10
Jans 15	46	32	
Jan : 16	38	28	
Jan. 17	44	23	
Jan. 18	28	24	
Jan. 19	37	14	34"
Jan. 20	35	21	
Average .	39	24.28	- 314

TWO IN HOSPITAL HIGHWAY SMASH

In a blinding snowstorm early Saturday evening, two people were injured in a crash on Laird's Hill at Norval, eight cars were damaged and traffic tangled for more than two hours.

Cars driven by Royal Salisbury of Brampton and Russell Taylor of Lansing collided on the slippery curve halfway down the hill. Taylor and his passenger, Joyce Storey of Toronto were taken to Peel Mem - sec'ty., Mrs. Leonard Bell, recordorial Hospital with severe facial cuts and leg injuries. Len Brittain, Brampton, a passenger in the other car was treated at the scene for

Before the highway was cleared six more cars had piled into the ditches and into each other as their drivers sought to avoid collisions on the hill An erroneous report spread through town that three people had been killed in the crash.

About the same time, a car driven by Clem Lusty, skidded on the McNabb Street hill curve onto John Street, and plunged over the sidewalk into the river flats. The car rolled over and landed upside down. Luckily Mr. Lusty and his passengers were uninjured.

COUNCIL OF WOMEN **ELECTS NEW OFFICERS**

Officers for 1952 were elected by the Local Council of Women at their annual meeting on Friday at the home of Mrs. J. B. Mackenzie.

Mrs. Jesse Wyatt is president and other officers are: Mrs. J. W. Kerr. 1st vice; Mrs. J. B. Mackenzie, 2nd vice; Mrs. A. R. Vannatter, recording secretary; Miss Hettle Lawson, corresponding secretary; Mrs. R. T. Paul, treasurer; Miss -Anne Staunton, social convener; Mrs. F. W. Johnson, press reporter.

Interesting reports from affiliated societies were read and showed a wide range of interests and work. The next meeting will be held at the home of Miss Hettle Lawson, Church Street, on February 15th.

Presentation Made for 25 Years Church Service

The annual congregational meeting of the St. John's United Church was held in St. John's Memorial Hall on Monday evening January "21st. The minister, Rev. John M. Smith was in the chair and conducted the opening worship and mem-

orial service. dealing with the finances and ac-Committee of Stewards under which Mortgage Repayment Fund, \$300.5 Ontario Temperance Federation Fund, \$74.951 Missionary and Maintenance Fund \$1503.57; The Building Committee, \$1865.90; Session Fund; \$48.96; Bible Society, \$37.65; Woman's Missionary Society \$382.57; Woman's Association, \$2015.78; Boy Scout and Cub Committee, \$1185.68; Ladies' Auxiliary of the Boy Scouts, \$225,68; Sunday - School \$685.15; Choir \$233:07; CGIT \$85.04; Explorers, \$111.05; Rosebud Mission Band, \$116.17; 50-50 Club, \$763.43; Mary Agnew Mission Circle, \$53.84; Young People's Pellowship, \$9.94; Organisations reporting which had no financial reports were Baby Band,

Cradle Roll and Junior Choir. The west reported that the sacrament of the Lord's Supper had been

A. Zeravley, and Hector Bird were ordained to the Session. During the year the Sacrament of Baptism was conducted for 24 infants and 11adults. Twenty-eight members were received into the full fellowship of St. John's.

The following appointments were Reports of the various committees made by election: Claude Kentner, William Deans, E. Forgrave were tivities of the year were reviewed re-elected to the committee of Stewby the Recording Steward, John M. ards. Norton Nelson was elected to Bird. Organizations reporting were, the Committee of Stewards. John M. Bird was reelected as Recording the following funds were adminis- Steward. Mrs. Robert Jones and Mrs. sered - Current Fund \$10,125.57; C. Buck were reappointed to propare the elements for the Sacrament. P. Harrison and V. T. Cavanagh were reappointed as auditors.

A highlight of the evening was the presentation of a pen and pencil set to Hector Bird who retired this year from the Committee of Stewards, after 25 years of service, The presentation was made on behalf of the Stewards by the secretary, A. Prouse, who read a letter of appreciation, and by James Evans, envelope steward, who presented the gift. Mr. Bird is at present a member of the Session.

Words of commendation and appreciation were extended to the various organizations and officials-of the church for their efforts and leadership of the past year and the evening brought to a close by the

Mrs. Greig Named Arts & Crafts Prexy

Mrs. Alex Oreig, was named president of Arts & Crafts of Georgetown at the annual meeting which 'was held on Thursday at the home of Mrs. C. V. Williams. She succeeds Mrs. J. Arnott Early.

Mrs. Early summarized the year's work in her restring address, thank. ing committees for their endeavour and mentioning the annual exhibit and sale in particular, During the year the group heard lectures on flower arrangement by Mr. Donaldson of Dale's, on fundamentals of design by Dorothy Stone, and on theh istory of pottery by Eugenie Berlin of the Ontario Museum staff. Several courses have been given, these including one in leather work conducted by Mrs. Cyril Brantford, a sewing course by an instructor from the Singer Company, and in spinning and wool dyeing by Mrs. Parker of King. Mrs. Early seld it had been a pleasure to serve as president for two years and welcomed Mrs. Greig to the office.

Mrs. A. M. Nielsen, a past president, conveyed the appreciation of members for Mrs. Early's guidance and presented her with a cup and saucer as a token of remembrance for her good work.

New officers of the Arts & Crafts are: Mrs. M. H. Moyer, honorary president; Mrs. J. A. Early, past president; Mrs. Alex Greig, president; Mrs. H. J. Newman, 1st vice; Mrs. Cyril Brandford, 2nd vice; Mrs. John Glynsi, corresponding ing sec'ty; Miss Rosemary Jordan, treasurer; Mrs Wesley Beatty, Acton group leader; Mrs Fred Chapman, social convener; Exhibit committee, Mrs W C Reynolds, Mrs. J. H Chamberlain, Mrs. Wesley Beatty. Mrs A M. Nielsen, Mrs.-Jesse Wyatt, Mrs R. R. Corbett, Miss Dorothy Stone: Crafts committee. Mrs D W. Baxter, Mrs. A. M. Niel-

sen. Mrs. Cyril Brandford. Reports were given by Mrs. D. W. Baxter and Mrs. J. H. Chamberlain on the work accomplished last year by the crafts and exhibit committees After the election Mrs. Grieg took the chair for a short business meeting. Ten was served by Mrs. Williams and her assistant hostesses, Mrs. J. G. Girvan, Miss Wilma Stull, Mrs. Nielsen and Mrs. Greig.

THREE NEW MEMBERS JOIN THE INSTITUTE

Mrs. E. L. Millen president of the Silver-Wood W.I. wis hostess for the January meeting. Nineteen ladles attended, including three new members, Mrs. Ouke Mulder, Mrs. John Snew, and Mrs. Archie Gates. The meeting commenced in the ususl manner by singing the Institute Ode followed by the Mary Stewart Collect. Correspondence was read by the Secretary and fair reports given. A discussion concerning exchange of correspondence with the members of English Institutes re-

sulted in an affirmative decision. The motto "Never venture, never win", was given by Mrs. K. C. Lindmy Current Events were covered by Mrs. George Henderson, Sr., who made mention of a newly-formed Home and School Club in the Section. A paper on historical research entitled "Laura Secord", was read by Mrs. R. R. Corbett who also thanked the hostess for her hospitality, Mrs. Gilbert Sinclair and Miss Isobel Moore assisted in serving refreshments.

NORVAL

Norval Soldier Weds Will Live in Calgary

On Saturday, January 12th in St. Cuthbert's Anglican Church, Eglinton Avenue, Toronto, Rev. Moreland Lamb officiated at the marriage of Dorcen Ethel, caughter of Mr. and Mrs Bond and Douglas Howard Browne, son of Mrs. W. G. Casely of Norval and the late W G Browne . ----

The bride, who was given in marriage by her father, wore a lovely lace frock, threaded with gold, and a matching Juliet cap. Miss Elaine Bond was bridesmald, wearing teal blue taffeta with matching Juliet cap Mr Herbert Moreton, Norval, was groomsman.

After the ceremony a reception was held for immediate friends at 645 Balliol Street. The bride's mother received in a wine gown with gray - accessories, assisted by the groom's mother, wearing navy and dusty cose accessories. The bride and groom left for Calgary, Alberta, where he is stationed with the Royal Strathcona Horse Regiment

Hughes Cleaver Won't Contest Next Election

Hughes Cleaver, Halton's federal M.P. since 1935 will not be a candidate for re-election after serving his present term.

Mr. Cleaver advised the Liberal county executive of this at a business meeting in Stewarttown a week ago, and had intended to make no public announcement until the party convention this fall. However, word of his retirement was published by some newspapers and this week he issued a statement to the county press confirming the predic-

MRS. GORDON MULLIN IS BURIED HERE

Mrs. Gordon R. Mullin, widow of a former Glen Williams resident, was bunled in Greenwood Cemetery here on Tuesday, following a funeral service is Toronto. She died in Toronto Western Hospital on Sun-

Mrs. Mullin, a native of Toronto, was the former Leota Trumble. Her husband died in 1947; She is survived by two children, Jane and Susan, her another, Mrs. David Trumble and one brother Lloyd W. Trumble.

FIRE CALL FRIDAY NO DAMAGE RESULTS When trouble with an oil furnace.

threatened to cause a fire, the bri--uado was called to the home of Mrs. David Saxe on Friday night. There was no damage reported.

Instal Jack Addy As Masonic Chief On Priday, Ex. Comp. Addy was

'installed as First Principal of Halton Chapter, Royal Arch Masons. Rt. Ex. Comp. Gegrge C. Brown conducted the installation in the Mas-

- Other officers installed were -H. Ex. Comp. Kenneth Whitworth: J, Comp. William Cromar; treasur-lunch. Proceeds of the evening will er, Ex. Comp. John D. Kelly; Scribe E. Comp. Charles Wray; P.S. Comp. Albert . Hunter; Scribe N. James McCalg; Sentinel Comp

GLEN WILLIAMS

Mrs. H. F. Beaumont Is St. Alban's Guild Head

-St. Alban's lates guild held their annual meeting hat Wednesday when Mrs. H. F. Beaumont, was elected the new president. Mrs. Thomas Haines, who has been president for six years, expressed her thanks for the cooperation of members during her term of office and mentioned the good work of the year just ended. Archdeacon W. G. O. Thompson took the chair for election of officers, who are: Mrs. W. G. O. Thompson honorary president; Mrs. H. F. Beaumont, president; Mrs. Wellington Riggs, 1st vice; Mrs. Arthur Beaumont, 2nd vice; Mrs. Thomas Haines, secretary; Mrs. William Korzack, treasurer; Mrs. Jack Lucas, sewing convener; Mrs. Reg Williams, Mrs. Jack Hooper, social committee; Mrs. Williams, sick convener. In the absence of the new president, Mrs. Rigg was asked to take the chair. New business was left until next meeting when Mrs. Beaumont will

The United, Church Friendship Club met Wednesday night at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Mino. New officers for the year are: president, Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Barth: vice president, .Mr. and Mrs. John Hepburn; secretary, Mr. and Mrs. Herb Hancock; treasurer, Mr. and-Mrs. Bert Bullock. Meeting night was changed to the second Wednesday of each month, and a welcome extended to any new members who care to join. On Monday in the church base-

. take charge.

ment the club sponsored an evening of entertainment when Robert Bowman of the Schnelder Meat Co. showed two films. "Dutch Treat" was a trip through the company's packing flant, and the second movie was a visit to the Royal Winter Fair. Schneider's provided varietles of cold ment for a salad plate go to Sunday School repairs.

On the sick list are Mr. Ambrose

WILLIAM HYDE APPOINTED GEORGETOWN'S FIRE CHIEF



MRS. JAMES HINCHEY

Mrs. James Hinchey, who before her recent marriage was Donna Scott. Her husband was transferred from Georgetown last year to the Toronto office of Smith & Stone, Ltd.

-Telegram photo.

Ben Rachlin is Acton's Mayor

In a close contest on Monday. Ben Rachlin, Acton merchant, was elected mayor. He received seven votes more than his closest competitor, former mayor Ted Tyler in the 4-man race Mr Rachlin is the son of Mr I Rachlin, now of Toronto, who sold his cleaning and pressing business here a few years ago to Don Barrager

Was Alliance Employee Several Years Ago

John Henry, who 36 years ago worked here at Alliance Paper Mills died last Wednesday in Guelph. Mr. Henry boarded at the Brinkett home on King Street, where Gordon Bouskill now lives when he was in town.

After his marriage to Mary Curtis, he moved to Guelph. He is survived by his wife and three daughters, Ruth and Alice at home, and Becky, Mrs. Ralph Love, Guelph.

His sister-in-law, Mrs. Florence Curtis of town attended the funeral service on Priday in Guelph.

INDUSTRIAL HOCKEY

Businessmen, Alliance and Smith in Monday's industrial hockey games. S&S holds a slim lead over Alliance in the standing to date.

who underwent an appendectomy in Mrs. Bert Hill was in Toronto last week-end visiting with her son,

Ed and his wife' New members joining the Glen United Church by transfer on Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. Bert Bullock and Donald Felker.

William Hyde is Georgetown's new fire chief. He will beplace ry Savings, who has regigned after

serving in the position for several Mr. Hyde was elected to this oftice at the annual meeting of the "brigade earlier this month and hie appointment was confirmed by council at their meeting on Wednesday. Jack Harlow is the new deputy chief, while Erwin Lewis continues as truck driver, these two appoints ments also being made by council

at their meeting. Other officers of the brigade. elected at the meeting are: Trevil Williams, treasurer; Clarence Spence secretary; Donald Latimer, captain and Will Breen, lieutenant of Mo. 1 Brigade; William Ritchie, captale and Jud Davidson lieutenant of Ma. 2 Brigade; Charles Tyler, hook and ladder foreman; Wilf Breen, Walter Richardson, William Ritchia, and Bob Bonfield, assistant drivers.

Mr. Savings has been a member of the volunteer brigade for years and his service was recognized by the members at their meeting, as well as by the town council, who thanked him for his efficient work as chief.

Other members of the fire brigade are: George Chaplin, Andy Ritchie. Walter Hyde, Jack Cunningham, Clarence Carey, Jim Valentine, Jack Kerr, Harvey Lauty. George Glassford, Harold Wilson, Bob Foottit and William Roshler.

ST. JOHN AMBULANCE COURSE AT NORVAL

A six week course in St. John's Ambulance training was begun on Tuesday night at the home of Mrs. Lewis Law. The course was suggested by Mrs. J. Collis of Brampton who is well known in this district through her helpfulness with the local Cub Pack. Mrs. Collis is instructing half of the class in Junior First Ald, and Mr. Lilly and Mr. Moore are taking the Senior class. Approximately 40 people were exrolled the first evening and more are coming in next week. This is the first time that this community has had the privilege of taking this type of training and we are grateful to the Group Committee who sponsored it when it was offered.

The Universal Week of Prayer Service was held in St. Paul's Church of England last Wednesday evening. The service was in charge of the rector, with the Rev. Lockhart Royal taking the Scripture Lesson and Prayers, and the Rev. J. Homer Ferris of Milton presching the sermon. Illness made Rev. Alex Cowan unable to be present. Mr. Ferris spoke of the necessity of prayer in our daily lives and said that without this daily contact with God our various accomplishments and achievements really amounted to very

Wickson is Elected New Halton County Warden Reeve Joseph Wickson of Trafal-

gar Township is Halton's new war-Mr. Wickson was elected by 4-

vote majority over - Deputy Reeve Kenneth MacDonald of Georgetown who also-contested the office when county council met last Tuesday.

First War Vet in Hospital Many Years

A First War veteran who had been hospitalized for 24 years, John Augustus Beerman died in Haileybury last Wednesday.

Son of the late John and Mary Beerman, he was born in Georgetown 66 years ago, and after attending school here worked in the lower, papermill for a short time, Then went west. With his brother, Charles, he farmed at Deepdale, Manitoba, until he enlisted in the army. He served overseas, and after returning home, he farmed and worked In lumber camps until-his.

He was in hospital at Fort William until two years ago and was McClure Funeral Home Here on then sent to Halleybury. Most of these years he spent in wheel chalt.

and sisters, Harold Bearman, Vir-Hancock, who is cuite ill at bis den, Man; Charles Beerman, Dau- James Bell, Henry Shepased and hones and Marsaret McCourries phin, Man; Mrs. Mabel Johnston, Charles Day

New Maher Manager Here: From St. Marys Garland Knapp has been appoin-

ted manager of the Georgetown branch of Maher Shoe Stores. He takes over from Thomas Wilson, who has been transferred to Goderich where he will manage the store.

Mr. Knapp, a native of Hanover, started with Mahers in Kitchense and worked in the St. Marys Store before coming to town. He is married to the former Nancy George of Kitchener.

Regina, Sask.; Mrs., Hazel Irwin, of Yellow Grass, Sask.; Mrs. Lizzle Glass and Mrs. Minnie Besumont, of Toronto; Mrs. Lillian Norton, Glas Williams: and Edward Beerman. Georgetown. He was predeceased by a brother William in British Columbla and a sister Bessie some years

Archdeacon W. G. O. Thempson conducted the funeral service at the Saturday with interment in Greenwood Cemetary. Pallbearers: were six nephews, William, Arthur, NoreHe is survived by eight brothers., man, Jack, Dan and Joe Norton Flower bearers were Lealle Clark